	[bookmark: _Hlk125363071]CITY OF BALTIMORE

BRANDON M. SCOTT,
Mayor
	
[image: ]
	
DEPARTMENT OF LAW
EBONY M. THOMPSON, 
ACTING CITY SOLICITOR
100 N. HOLLIDAY STREET 
SUITE 101, CITY HALL
BALTIMORE, MD 21202



February 9, 2023


Honorable President 
Members of the City Council
c/o Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary
409 City Hall
Baltimore, MD 21202

RE: City Council Bill 23-0154R – Informational Hearing – Department of Public Works - Services and Vacancies
	




Dear President and Members:

 You have requested the advice of the Law Department regarding City Council Bill 23-0154R.  City Council Bill 23-0154R is for the purpose of inviting representatives from the Department of Public Works and the Office of the City Administrator to brief the City Council on the status of services provided by the Department of Public Works, including maintenance processes for water main breaks, the installation of new water meters, trash and recycling services, and replacement of service vehicles. In addition, the City Council wants to discuss position vacancies throughout the Department of Public Work. For all these matters, the Council would like to hear about any mitigation strategies that may be employed to fix the problems or mitigate their impact.         

In general, Art. III, Sec. 9 of the City Charter and Art. 1, Sec. 1-4 gives the City Council authority to call before it, department heads and other City officials to inquire about the operation of City agencies and to investigate complaints and allegations regarding City operations. However, the City Council cannot compel the police officials of the State to appear before them, although, they may to do so voluntarily.

Council Bill 23-0154R is an appropriate resolution to discuss with experienced officials on how they are planning to coordinate efforts to enhance public safety in Baltimore City.  The Law Department approves Council Bill 23-0154R for form and legal sufficiency as it is a valid method of inviting City officials to discuss this matter.
 
                                                                         


                                                                                   Sincerely yours,
 	   
                                                      [image: ]	
	                      Elena R. DiPietro
						        Chief Solicitor






cc:   Ebony Thompson, City Solicitor
        Stephen Salsbury 
       Matthew Bradford 
       Nikki Thompson, President’s Office
       Nina Themelis, MOGR
       Hilary Ruley 
       Jeff Hochstetler, 
       Ashlea Brown 
       Dereka Bolden
       Michele Toth
       Tim McGee
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